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President and Editor Comments:
After the APS AmeriStamp Show last weekend, I'm pretty well tuckered out as this
issue is being put together. I spent four full days helping with a little of everything
from putting up exhibits (and taking down) to running last minute errands to a lo-
cal sign shop, numbering the exhibit frames, helping at the Stamps In Your Attic
booth, and, of course, helping at the NSSS booth.

My AmeriStamp Show report starts on page 3. Members are encouraged to send
their own show report, stories, observations, etc., to editor@renostamp.org.

Starting at the March 11 meeting, only 5 auction items are permitted; more can be
added at the break if the limit of 60 total items is not met. This is a Board decision
that will be listed on the new revised Auction Bucks award sheet. The award sheet
is being revised and, hopefully, finalized at the May board meeting.

It was hard to keep this issue at 8 pages with all the APS stamp show activities, so
you have a bonus this month of 10 pages to enjoy the pictures and show stories.

I took well over 100 pictures at the show and when I have the time they will be
posted on the website. Remember it takes time to edit, crop and resize that many
photos - one at a time.

Just a few of our members at the NSSS show booth: Dave Gehringer
(blue shirt), Howard Grenzebach, Gary Atkinson, Dick Simmonds
and Jean Johnson.
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Post Boy Reporter
Feb. 11 meeting - There were 30 members in attendance and one visitor.
Steve Foster provided the refreshments. There was discussion on the up-
coming APS AmeriStamp Show and manning the NSSS booth. George Ray
volunteered to assume the duty of the Donation Chair. He promised more
"blue sheet" items in the monthly auction. The raffle was conducted by Bet-
ty Mudge with the usual 10 donated prizes with the Bonus raffle prize go-
ing to Mike Potter. Stan Cronwall won the raffle money of $13.

The auction had 60 items with 22 being sold for $289.40. The auctioneers
were Gary Atkinson and Howard Grenzebach with assistance from
George Ray and Dick Simmonds.

Feb. 25 meeting - This was a Consignment Day where members were able
to have 10 items for sale at a stated price. The consignment table was over-
flowing with items with many purchases being made. A new NSSS Stamp Show Chair is urgently needed. A com-
mittee is already in place and date and venue is already set - July 29-30, 2018 at the International Bowling Museum

at the National Bowling Stadium. Please talk with Harvey Edwards for the
chair's responsibilities.

The Churchill County Museum requested a speaker for a seminar series on
"Hobbies & Collectibles." Harvey Edwards and Dave Gehringer volunteered to
discuss our favorite hobby on April 4 at 6:30 p.m. They will have giveaways
along with displays of album pages and tools of the hobby.

The raffle was conducted by Betty Mudge with 10 prizes and the Bonus Prize
going to Stan Cronwall who also won the $10 money prize. Looks like Stan had

a pretty good month since he also won the money on Feb. 11.

The philatelic program was presented by Nadiah Beekun who discussed the
upcoming APS stamp show. She will have a Dollar & Under booth at the show.

Quarterly Board of Directors meeting - Feb. 25 - Items of interest that were decided: Starting at the March 11
meeting only 5 auction items are permitted up to a maximum of 60 items total in the auction. Additional items may
be added at the break to reach the maximum. This was necessary because 6 members had 10 items last auction
and those arrived even at 9:30 could not have their items in the auction. Consignment items are still at 10 per
member.

The club's liability insurance policy ($2,000,000 in aggregate) was renewed with a premium of $385 with a rider
for any problems at the meeting site. The treasurer reported the bank account had $8,481.75 (with $110 in out-
standing checks) and $393.76 in the meeting cash box.

Howard Grenzebach, Betty Mudge and Paul Glass are working on revising the Auction Bucks awards - last re-
vised in 1999.

The board voted to purchase the 2017 Scott U.S Specialized Catalog for up to $86. (Mike Potter purchased a new
catalog at the APS stamp show for $75.) The catalog will be available at meetings and checkout from meeting to
meeting.

Howard Grenzebach (front) and Gary
Atkinson auctioneers.

John Walter conducting the meeting.
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AmeriStamp Show
by John Walter

I had the distinct privilege of mounting four exhibits that John Hotchner sent to the show. Two exhibits were
in the Court of Honor - U.S. Postal Counterfeits from 1894 to Modern Times and World Rarities & Uniquities.
Both exhibits filled a total of 15 frames and each unique item passed over my hands - really nice feeling.

Two of our members won exhibiting awards - Terri Edwards won a Gold and Best Postcard Exhibit for An
Engineering Victory of the First Order: Hoover Dam, and Dick Dreiling won a Large Vermeil for his Reno Ne-
vada - A Pictorial Look at Earlier Times post card exhibit. Congratulations!

The NSSS booth had lots of volunteers throughout the show. Thanks to Marla Wetterling for managing the
sign-up sheet for the volunteers. Two new members were recruited: Brian Moody from Sparks and Scott
English, the Executor Director of APS. At the NSSS booth, Dick Dreiling provided an 8-page free handout on
Philatelic Nevada.

I represented our club at the APS Ambassador meeting on Saturday. Paul Glass is our club representative
on this APS committee to encourage APS membership at our local club meetings. Paul was busy all day Sat-
urday with the Boy Scout Merit Badge program.

We were also represented at the APS general meeting on Saturday by Robert Martin, Zolennia Schar and
myself.

Dick Simmonds and a crew from the Sparks Heritage Museum delivered the old Wadsworth post office dis-
play on Thursday and returned it to the museum on Sunday.

At the APS membership town hall meeting, Scott English commented that there were more volunteers than
jobs - nice surprise. We should all be proud that so many NSSS members gave many hours of their time.

A comment from APS President Mick Zais that the banquet was the most attended of any winter stamp show
in a long time. The NSSS had a total of 16 attendees.

Speaking with Megan Orient on Sunday evening as I left the show, she considered the show a success, alt-
hough Sunday was slow for the number of attendees - there was about 5 inches of show at my house. Most
dealers I spoke with had a good show - a few expressed disappointment with the low attendance, esp. on
Sunday.

Show opening on Friday

First Day ceremony for the Barn Swallow stamped envelope.
Our newest NSSS member, Scott English, is on the left.
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Some stories from the show:

Dealer from Surrey, England- I collect properly used U.S. aerogrammes (letter sheets) sent to overseas des-
tinations. When I asked Steven Taylor if he had any, I was given a handful of the early 10¢ aerogrammes
(UC16 and varieties UC16a, b, d), to take a look. He quoted a price of $2.50 for any cover. I took them all
since they catalogue $7.00 to $12.50 each.

Philatelic Youth Leadership Program at the APS booth - They had many items, such as, full sheets of
stamps for 75% of face, large assortment of covers for 25¢ each, and on Saturday and Sunday Colorano Silk
Cacheted FDC sets for 25¢ unaddressed - not 25¢ a cover but that price for a whole set of covers. For exam-
ple: A set of 20 cachet covers for the 1994 Legends of the West; A set of 15 covers for the 1997 Classic Amer-
ican Dolls; A set of 10 covers for the 1973 Postal People set; And, a set of 22 FDCs for the stamped envelope
1980 America's Cup winners - "Limited Edition of 1400." Yes, that means some covers were only a penny
per cover. With these prices I felt like supporting the Philatelic Youth Leader program. Also unopened pack-
ages of stamp mounts strips were only $1.50 - both clear and black mounts. I took a few of those home also.

Inverted Jenny (C3a) - I don't know how many members looked at the Court of Honor frames in front of the
APS booth. If you bypassed the frames you really missed something. Frame 1 was a Free Frank letter signed
by George Washington, Frame 2 was a full sheet of the Dag Hammarskjold Invert error with letters concern-
ing the printing error. AND Frame 3 had two copies of the Inverted Jenny C3a, one of which was recovered in
England and presented to the APS at the 2016 World Stamp Show in NY. I actually dismounted the pages
from these frames and put them in their respective folders. How many collectors can say they touched the
page that held two C3a error stamps. I did not notice during the show that a security guard was posted at
these frames until I went to remove the pages from the frames. The guard had his eyes on me the whole
time.
When I asked Scott English if I could borrow the C3a page, he informed me the stamps were insured and he
has personal contact and phone number of the FBI agent who helped return the stolen stamp last year. Oh
well!

Let us know your stamp show stories?

Terri Edwards at her post card exhibit on the Hoover Dam.
She won both a Gold and Best Post Card Exhibit awards.

Dick Dreiling accepting his Large Vermeil award at
the banquet.
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One of our club members, Robert Martin, was mentioned in an ar-
ticle in the March 6th issue of Linn's Stamp News. William Sharpe
who writes a monthly column, Computers and Stamps, was on vaca-
tion in Kilhei, Hawaii with his wife when they went to the local post
office. In the parking lot they noticed a bumper sticker "I'd Rather
Be Collecting Stamps." Upon seeing that bumper sticker, William
approached the driver who was Robert. Knowing Robert as we do,
once you mention the words stamp collecting he takes off talking
about his stamp collecting school program for kids.

The article mentions the website that Robert developed along with
his monthly newsletter geared for kids called The PhilateliKid. His
website is http://stampcollectingclubsforkids.org/ Robert recently
updated his website and now the last 2 years of newsletters availa-
ble for reading or download. Page one of the January issue of The
PhilateliKid is shown on the right.

Hobbies & Collectibles in Fallon

Our stamp club was sent an invitation to speak at the Churchill County Museum in Fallon. The Education Cura-
tor, Jennifer Jones, was looking for a speaker on our favorite hobby to be included in the Spring Lecture Series
that runs from March 28th through April 18th. The theme for this year is "Hobbies & Collectibles."

Harvey Edwards and Dave Gehringer have volunteered to give the presentation on April 4th at 6:30 p.m.. Har-
vey will discuss the basics of stamp collecting and Dave will discuss naval covers. Fallon is home to the Naval Air
Station and the Top Gun school, plus lots of service retirees. Hopefully the naval theme will be popular.

Harvey will show the tools of the hobby and have some free giveaways. Save your Linn's and APS journals so
there will be some up-to-date material to pass out at the seminar.

Old Wadsworth Post Office window and boxes courtesy of
the Sparks Heritage Museum on display at the APS

AmeriStamp Show.

Judging the exhibits at the APS AmeriStamp Show.


